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SPECIAL NOTICE REGARDING 1.8 5v INSTALLATION 
 
It has come to our attention that installation of valves into 5v cylinder heads with misaligned valve spring in 
the cylinder head, will result in almost certain rapid valve failure and potential subsequent consequential 
engine damage.  (includes Standard & Supertech performance valves and inconel valves) 
 
We have included the KS service information bulletin which better explains the potential installation issue 
which can catch the unwary and unfamiliar with these 5v cylinder heads. 
 
In the event of a misalignment during assembly of the valve spring, the resulting side load on the valve stem 
collet grooves under compression will crack the valve typically under the 1st groove allowing the valve to drop 
into the cylinder with resulting damage. 
 
Note: 
If an engine has had a valve failure on rebuild as described above, then ALL valves should be removed and 
checked for correct fitment.  Special care and attention should be made on the valve tip inspection to ensure 
they are straight and true with no evidence of side load and collet damage.  If in doubt, replace these valves 
with new.  Failure to do so may result in repeat failure from a previously stressed valve.  There have been 
previous occurances of installation misalignment which resulted in almost ALL the valve tips showing signs of 
bending.  Had they been used they would have resulted in catastrophic failure at some point. 
 
Please check thoroughly on installation and inspection to avoid costly damage. 
 
If in doubt seek professional advise and service.  Call me for information on recommended installers. 
 
Sincerely 
 
Bill Brockbank 
(Director-Badger5 Ltd) 
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